Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1)      How much money is invested via council-operated pension funds in tobacco companies? I would like this information broken down by year for the past five financial years (2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17); and broken down by tobacco companies. 

For example: “2012/13 British American Tobacco £24,550”

The City Council does not administer pension funds. Leicestershire County Council is the administering body of the pension scheme covering councils in the Leicestershire area.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Please redirect your request to Leicestershire County Council; the following link may be helpful:
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/about-the-council/freedom-of-information/freedom-of-information-requests
 

2)      The level of funding for ‘Stop Smoking’ services provided by the council, over the previous five financial years (as above 2012-2017). For example: “2012/13 £1.26m”
We cannot provide the funding level for 2012/13 financial year as the service was then part of the former Primary Care Trust (PCT) and, therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
2013/14 £1,227.0k

2014/15 £1,197.0k

2015/16 £964.6k

2016/17 £972.0k

The 2017/18 funding level is £922.0k   

Does the council intend to continue running the Stop Smoking service in future years? I would appreciate just a short answer to this question indicating when, if at all, the service is due to end, and any further information on whether elements of the service are being maintained, e.g. for pregnant women.
Yes, we do intend on continuing to provide a smoking cessation service.  We are currently undertaking a review of all lifestyle services to determine exactly what future provision of lifestyle services, including smoking cessation will look like.  The level of funding for the service in future years is not yet decided.

 

I would like this information provided to me in Excel spreadsheet or other electronic form

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

